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Former kindergarten is leased to SHBZ “Esnaf” 

 
 
11 September 2013, Prizren 
 
EC Ma Ndryshe, proceeding from the “Online Transparency of Prizren Municipality” project, has 
partaken in the meeting of the Mayor, Mr. Ramadan Muja, with municipal directors, in which a number 
of decisions were rendered. 

Municipal government of Prizren has approved the request of the Association of Businessmen and 
Craftsmen of Prizren “Esnaf” addressed to the Property Division at the Directorate of Administration for 
renting the former kindergarten building near “Mustafa Bakiu” elementary school for the duration until 
31.12.2014 with the possibility of extension. This association is bound to pay €1 per month for the lease. 
 
At this meeting, local executive has approved with one voice the request of the Directorate of Tourism 
and Economic Development for the announcement of the tender for reproduction of 1,000 CDs of 
“Welcome to Prizren” promo film and for TV ads for tourism promotion. 
 
Upon the request of the Municipal Health Directorate, the Board has allowed the announcement of the 
tender for internet access in primary health care facilities, for more effective communication and 
interchange of information in these institutions. An estimated cost amounts to €8,500 which is allocated 
from the government’s grant for health. 
 
Local executive, upon the requests of the Directorate of Culture, Youth and Sports, has taken a decision 
for financial support of the sports clubs of Prizren, given their difficult financial circumstance. MDCYS 
will support these clubs with a total of €16,000. Women Handball Club “Prizreni” shall receive €3,000; 
Women Basketball Club “Bashkimi”, Men’s Handball Club “Prizreni”, Men Cycling Club “Prizreni”, 
Wrestling Club “Prizreni” and Athletic Club “Prizreni” shall receive €1,500 each; boxing, judo and tennis 
clubs shall get €1,000 each; while with €500 each will be supported the Chess Club “Zhupa”, Table 
Tennis Club “Prizreni”, Table Tennis Club “Alif 19” and the Karate Club. 
 
MDCYS was given a green light also for the financial support of Prizren’s professional theatre for the 
realization of theatrical projects in the amount of €5,000. 
At this meeting, a Committee has been set up for the development of the professional theatre’s draft-
statute, consisting of: Fetah Paqarizi, Sefer Avduti and Urim Ukimeri. 
 
From the Office for Gender Equality was sought a financial support for the “Women and children Shelter 
Centre” whereas local government will continue to cover operational expenses such as for water, 
hygiene, electricity and maintenance of the Centre for additional six months. 
Furthermore, the request of the Association of the Visually Impaired for financial support for English 
language course has been approved. This support is intended for a considerable number of visually 
impaired students and families having visually impaired children. The project is supported with €800. 



 
EC Ma Ndryshe’s project for the oversight of transparency of the executive branch will continue on 
publicizing monitoring findings through regular press releases and project’s website, where the findings 
will be posted directly by the monitors. So far, all the monitoring findings, including regular press 
releases and other information relative to local governments of Prizren and Mamuşa/Mamushë, are 
being regularly published on the project’s website: www.online-transparency.org.  
 
 
Thank you for your cooperation,  
 

Elmedina Baxhaku, Monitoring Staff 
NGO EC Ma Ndryshe 
Saraqët Street 5, Prizren 
Zeki Shulemaja Street 2, Pristina 
www.ecmandryshe.org & info@ecmandryshe.org 
+381 38 224 967 & +381 29 222 771 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

From May 2013, the project “Online Transparency of Prizren and Mamuşa/Mamushë 
Municipalities” is financially supported by the British Embassy in Pristina. 
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